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	President’s Message:

Dear Colleagues,

As the year comes to a close, I want to thank everyone in our membership for providing a much needed and valued service to the children across our province. We have faced challenges with our service delivery model, but with patience came advances within our Health Care which have allowed us to move further along in the recovery from the COVID-19 pandemic. I have enjoyed many conversations with you, about how services have returned to more of what we are accustomed to. 

I want to extend a thank you to the BCASP conference committee (Sally-Ann, Simon, Tiffany, Karen, and Barb) who provided us all with meaningful professional learning throughout the year. I have especially appreciated that the conference affords us a meaningful opportunity to gather as a collective. The conference committee puts in countless hours every year, often coming at a cost to personal and professional ventures. Sally-Ann Ambrosio has chaired this committee for the past 6 years. She pushed the conference to new heights, including online formats, as well as streamlining many processes behind the scenes. Sally-Ann’s initiatives and dedication to BCASP have left behind a legacy to be felt by others for years to come. Thank you, Sally-Ann!! 

I appreciate everyone who signed into our Annual General Meeting on November 10th. I want to acknowledge everyone’s understanding of the small glitches of virtual formats. However, I was pleased that, overall, we could connect as a membership to provide the various reports from this year, as well as share some of the initiatives for 2022.

As we move into 2022, our Executive has also experienced some changes. Emily Baker, who has served in the role of Ethics and Practice Chair for the past two years, has stepped down. Thank you, Emily, for your service and contributions to BCASP! In addition to what is typically demanded from the role, Emily put in many hours researching and consulting about the delivery and provision of school psychology services during this time. Transitioning into the Ethics and Practice Chair role for 2022 is Olivia Jaswal, who lives and practices in Prince George. Olivia brings many years of experiences and new ideas. I want to extend her a warm welcome from the Executive team.  

For those of you who were not able to attend the AGM, I want to let you know that there is no change to College regulation. The matter remains before the Ministry of Health and processes remain status quo. As soon as information becomes available, I will inform the membership. Similar to last year, the demands of the pandemic are taking up a large amount of space in the government’s time and attention.

At this time of annual reflection, I also want to extend my gratitude to our Executive Team as well as all of you who have worked tirelessly to reduce barriers for at-risk students in our province. The past few years have been some of the most challenging and complicating. To this end, I am encouraging any of you in our membership who have an interest to volunteer in an area of our association (website/communications, social media, conference, quality assurance committee, etc.) please reach out. It is a great way to make connections, give back, and strengthen our association. 

I am even more hopeful than last year that we may be able to see each other in person for next year’s conference. I hope this newsletter finds you and your families in good health, with a much-needed holiday break!
Sincerely,

Alyssa Bollans

Past President

As Past President one of my responsibilities is to oversee the Election of the BCASP Executive and report the results to the membership. All positions, with the notable exceptions of President and Past President, are elected annually and this year they were all won by acclamation.  The President serves a two year term and Alyssa Bollans is in her second year of her term, whereas, the Past President is an appointed position.
It is my great privilege to announce the 2021/22 BCASP Executive. 

President:  Alyssa Bollans

Vice-President:  Barbara Nichols

Membership Secretary:  Stacey Kemp

Secretary Treasurer:  Melanie Baerg

Director of Communications:  Gregory Pearce

Ethics Chair:  Olivia Jaswal

Member at Large:  Kim Wolff

Past President:  Douglas Agar

Wishing you all a Joyous Holiday Season.
Dr. Douglas Agar
Vice President and Conference Committee
Hello everyone!  

As usual, the committee brought a stimulating complement of presenters, and I am appreciative of the seamless technical expertise of our videographer.
We all missed the social and networking aspect of an in-person conference again this year.  The conference committee briefly considered a true conference as we did our planning amid COVID optimism last spring, but we were right to go with the virtual format again.  
Tiffany Lavoie has summarized the post-conference survey, which is rich with feedback information for us. Thank you, Tiffany. Your work on the committee has been exemplary.
At our AGM, I reminded our generous members that we could always use help with conference activities, even if it entails small tasks such as updating our database of presentation offerings, making speaker introductions, or doing general on-the-spot errands.  Thank you so much, James Tanliao and Tanya McCreith for being there to help us again at our virtual AGM. You are the volunteers who make our conferences run smoothly!
For those who missed our farewell to Sally-Ann Ambrosio, I want to make sure she is acknowledged as she leaves our conference committee.  Sally-Ann has been on the conference committee since 2015, during which time her contributions included adding the Spring Workshop to our offerings and chairing 12 different events - in-person, hybrid, and most recently, online.  She has been instrumental in securing hotel proposals as well as overseeing details of registration, budgeting & accounting, catering/food & beverage, and liaising with our web designer and videographer.  Sally-Ann has been kind to help our four remaining committee members transition to take on those responsibilities.
And so now it is my pleasure to re-introduce Karen Bentley as our Conference Committee Chair.  Karen has previously been BCASP’s Vice President and Conference Chair. Karen and Simon Bazett have worked on the committee for many years, through changes in committee members, conference venues and formats. We are glad to have Karen lead us through our next rounds of professional development offerings.  
On a personal note: I have had the pleasure to serve on the BCASP executive in a number of roles: Ethics and Professional Practice, Membership Secretary and Conference Committee.  I want to remind our members that the time is coming to pass the torch.  Please consider joining our team.  If you are interested in what the VP/Conference role entails, please contact me at vicepresident@bcasp.ca
Happy holidays, colleagues.  I am very grateful for all of you in our BCASP organization.  I wish everyone a lovely break full of rest and optimism.

Barbara Nichols

Message from the Ethics and Professional Conduct Chair
Greetings from Northern BC. 

I am thrilled to introduce myself to you as the new BCASP Ethics/Professional Conduct chair. I view ethical practice as the cornerstone of School Psychology and have always seen my role as one of service, service to children and families first and foremost. I am excited to be in this new position as it is an opportunity to simultaneously deepen my understanding of ethical practice and connect with colleagues around the province.

This is my 14th year as a practicing School Psychologist, for the Prince George School District. I trained at the University of Alberta and my special interests include FASD, ADHD, literacy, and Indigenous Education. 

As has happened in the past, I will take this opportunity to resume Barb Nichol’s subtle recruitment hints in past newsletters to say:  yes, we’re hiring! Living in the North has many perks and the collegial atmosphere of the SD57 Inclusive Education Department cannot be beat. 

As the new Ethics Chair, I can say that it has been a relatively busy month since our AGM, with several inquiries about a variety of topics. I welcome your emails and I look forward to serving you in the years to come.

 

Thank you for this opportunity to work for the Association and I look forward to being an active member on the Executive Committee.

Olivia Jaswal
Membership Secretary/Privacy Officer
It is hard to believe that another year has passed, and we are still having COVID restrictions.  I continue to be amazed at the resiliency seen in our profession and how well we have been able to adapt.  The conference is a great example of how we were able to shift how we do things to still receive great professional development.  The Membership Committee has also had to alter how we do things.  While we would typically meet in person to review files, we have had to figure out how to meet remotely.  For those who were not able to attend the conference and the AGM I would like to welcome the following new BCASP members in the past year. 

· Manuela Malaspina

· Brittni Thompson

· Hande Altilar

· Harkiran Thandi

· Evelyn Chan

· Stephanie Lindstrom

· Phillipa Northey

· Pam Grewal

· Laura Gerrits

· Cherise Wilson

· Amanda Symchych

· Christopher Barber

· Karen Vermeulen

· Rosalynde (Lynde) Hill

If you see any of the new members, please welcome them to this amazing profession.

I look forward to hopefully being able to see everyone in person next year!

Stacey Kemp 

BCASP Membership Secretary

membership@bcasp.ca
Secretary Treasurer

What a year! 2021 has been eventful and productive for me personally, and for BCASP, with a lot of initiatives coming together and taking off toward the end of the year. 

This Fall, I moved into the realm of post-secondary teaching as a full-time Lecturer at UNBC. I am teaching a wide range of courses in the School of Education’s Regional Teacher Education Program, helping to prepare a full cohort of pre-service elementary teachers from Terrace and Quesnel for professional certification. I also moved to School District 28 (Quesnel) as a part-time School Psychologist, where I provide a wide range of services. Effective science-informed literacy instruction remains a passion of mine and I am happy to be connecting with other like-minded individuals in SD 28. Both positions have been immensely rewarding so far, but to say I am busy is an understatement! In both of my roles, I proudly let it be known that I am a BCASP Certified School Psychologist whenever the opportunity arises, and I continue to work hard to promote science-informed and trauma-informed practices in all settings. 

BCASP made a big move this Fall as well, as relayed at our recent AGM. Members of the executive and our amazing executive assistant, Christina Estrada, have been working hard to sort and file decades of records into filing cabinets in our secure office space, which will make conducting our business so much more efficient. The new office space will also provide us with the room to meet as an executive and conduct other association work as a professional organization. Please update your contact information and direct all correspondence to our new address:



British Columbia Association of School Psychologists




278 – 13986 Cambie Road




Richmond, BC  V6V 2K3
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Also shared at the AGM, we now have a Social Media Committee which will be expanding as we learn, so watch for opportunities to become involved, if you are so inclined. Thanks to those of you who have already reached out to express your interests. Anyone else who has a knack for social media engagement, is committed to promoting BCASP and our standards, and is keen to help us as we develop in this area is encouraged to email us at social@bcasp.ca. Our social media platform is now up and running, so be sure to follow us on Twitter @bcaspcertified, on Instagram @bcaspcertified, and on our Facebook page, BC Association of School Psychologists. Kathleen Cherry and I are working with Thrive Internet Marketing Agency to help BCASP grow in this area, so watch for posts about our organization, our profession and our field and SHARE SHARE SHARE our posts to get the word out!

Less exciting but important tasks are ongoing and include regular correspondence with members, banking, financial tasks, insurance renewal, and processing membership application and renewal fees. On that note, the updated Verification of Employment/Membership Renewal form has just been updated for 2022 and is ready for use. A link can be found on our website. Please remember to submit VOE and fees for 2022 by January 31. Instructions for submission are on the form. Reminder: If you are on leave for any reason, or not employed as a School Psychologist at this time, please note that you can have “inactive” status for up to four years, as stated in our bylaws. It is expected that fees will be paid while inactive and if you defer fee payment while inactive, any outstanding years need to be paid, along with a “late fee,” before your “active” status will resume. 

As I embark on my third year in this role, I am astonished at how much I have learned and still have to learn, and I am grateful for the support and patience from the executive team and our broader membership. The world around us is ever changing and full of unexpected events and opportunities, from the ongoing pandemic, to slides and floods, to new jobs and roles, so it nice to know our connections to each other are somewhat consistent! 

Cheers to a happy holiday season and a wonderful new year.

Melanie Baerg, Secretary-Treasurer

Director of Communications

Hello Everyone! I hope you are well and making it through the Fall. I am not sure about you, but I am looking forward to a break in the next couple of weeks to recharge my batteries. It has been a different couple of years with all the changes around COVID and working in schools plus living our lives and it can be exhausting. However, we all persevere and do our best while trying to abide by the ethical standards regarding appropriateness of assessment work and how to make sure our work is valid and reliable by sticking with what we are trained to do in order to obtain valid work for our kids. They are the most important here and there is a lot of fragility out there among these little ones as they do not always understand what is happening as it relates to the COVID changes in schools.  This too can have an impact on performance meaning, there are many more factors than just whether we are next to the gym when assessing. Having said that, I still find the work fulfilling and rewarding as I am still helping kids to move forward in their lives and to have a better outcome had they not been assessed. We truly are doing many great things with our work as well as helping schools to understand how children learn and think making for a better classroom experience. 

Overall, I am glad that the world is still turning, we are still seeing kids and we are continuing to be involved in our schools and our work. Here’s to wishing you all the best of Holidays and a great break to recharge.

Take care and make sure to have some ‘me’ time for yourself this holiday season
Greg Pearce

Member at Large

Hello fellow BCASP Members

As we wrap up 2021, remember to set aside some time to complete your Continuing Competency Log. For the initial year of implementation of Continuing Competency Logs, we are requiring all members to submit completed logs along with their VOE and payment of fees in January 2022. The fillable pdf form is available in the Member Section (Member Downloads) of the BCASP website. 

The Quality Assurance Committee will review each Log and provide feedback to the members. As this is the inaugural year, the committee will be looking for completion of 25 total hours of activities. Don’t worry if you have not met the minimum requirements in each category as there is no penalty for 2021 as long as 25 hours have been completed.

A few questions were raised about submitting Continuing Competency Logs:

1. If I am also a member of the College of Psychologists, may I submit that log?

As BCASP’s Continuing Competency Log was modelled after the College’s log, it is fine to submit that log. Make sure that the activities clearly fall under the scope of School Psychology practice (for example, training in EMDR would not fall under the scope of School Psychology).

2. Can I use School Based Team meetings as part of Category C (Structured Interactive Activities)

No, this activity would not meet the standard for Category C. The purpose of the Continuing Competency Program is to promote a high practice standard amongst Certified School Psychologists by ensuring members continue to engage in the acquisition of new knowledge relevant to their practice of school psychology. The intention of Category C is for member to interact with School Psychology colleagues (or other health related disciplines) for the purpose of learning, consolidating new knowledge, and incorporating new ideas and feedback from others into their practice of School Psychology. So, while a monthly meeting with fellow School Psychologists to discuss ‘tricky’ cases would fit under this category, a SBT meeting where several students are discussed (often for the purpose of referral) would not meet the criteria. In the case of the latter, the purpose of many SBT meetings is to provide guidance to others rather than to enhance our own learning.  

There is still room on the Quality Assurance Committee for a few more members (many hands make light work). Once the Continuing Competency Logs have been compiled, the Committee will meet virtually to set out a plan for reviewing logs. Each member of the committee will be assigned a selection of logs to review. Once these initial reviews have been completed, the Committee will meet virtually to debrief and plan any further actions that may be necessary. I look forward to working with BCASP members on this committee.

These last few years have been stressful. It is not our intention to add more stress with the Continuing Competency Program. If you have any questions about completing your activity log, please reach out. I will do my best to answer any questions you may have. Enjoy your winter break and be sure to plan for Self Care!

Kim Wolff
33rd Annual BCASP Conference Report 
Thank you to everyone who attended this year’s online conference. This year our conference committee worked hard to provide you with a variety of presenters. Our goal was to give you the opportunity to dive deep into a breadth of issues that pertain to our very particular kind of work. We hope you enjoyed it!

All in all, our registration numbers were quite high this year. It was nice to see such a great turnout! The responses we received on the feedback survey indicated that you were pleased with your experience this year. I may veer to suggest that the numbers from the 2019 conference were a bit higher, however given the circumstances, I think we did pretty well. 

Based on the 70 responses received, here are the numbers: 
· 94.1% judged the quality of the conference to be Good or Excellent. 
· 67.6% felt the conference was as good as could be expected, while 29.4% thought it was a lot better than expected.
· 85.3% found the quality of the webcast experience good to excellent. 
In addition to giving us quantitative feedback, you also gave us some excellent and insightful qualitative feedback! Thank you to those who shared your thoughts! Here are the highlights:

· “The committee did an excellent job during the stress of Covid, showing flexibility and finding unique presenters who provided some new information.”

· “If there is a mini break of 3-5 minutes after 45 minutes of presentation, it would be desirable as seeing the screen for so long is indeed tiring.” 

· “I would love a speed-dating, round table sort of session where we’re given the opportunity to meet and discuss with other members!” 
· “Thank you for making the webcast experience simple and smooth. In a school year where we are all ‘zoomed out’, this was still a fantastic way to access learning opportunities and to feel a part of a broader school psychology community.”

· “Well done on making the conference happen virtually! I missed our little treats (like the wonderful BCASP pens etc.!) and seeing everyone, of course, but the execution of the virtual conference was top notch!”

· “Looking forward to being back in person!!” 

Above all, most of you said you can’t wait to be back in person. We couldn’t agree more and are already counting down the days (months) to see you all in North Vancouver next year!

The speakers we featured this year were all very well received. None of the sessions received lower than a 72% Good and/or Excellent rating. 
· Your favourite speakers this year were Steven Feifer (94.1% Good or Excellent) speaking on The Neuropsychology of Written Language Disorders, and Michael Unger (92.8%) who was not far behind, speaking on A Multisystemic Model for Diagnosing Resilience. 
· Emma Climie’s session on Children with ADHD: Stigma, Mental Health and Covid 19 was the least popular presentation but was still rated at 72.1% Good or Excellent. 
Thank you for all your excellent recommendations for speakers for next year’s conference. We hear you and are already working hard to secure some of your suggestions! 
Just a reminder that next year we will be moving the conference to Pinnacle at the Pier in North Vancouver. The hotel is directly adjacent to the Lonsdale Quay, which is a short Seabus ride from downtown. The conference committee will provide more information about how to travel closer to the date. We look forward to seeing you all there!

Additionally, we hope you will consider joining us on May 6st, 2022 at our 7th Annual Spring Workshop. 
Finally, the winner of the 2021 Conference Survey draw for a $50.00 credit towards registration at the 34th Annual BCASP Conference is...

Dale Pretty! Congratulations, Dale. 
The BCASP Conference Committee would like to wish each and every one of you a very happy and well-earned holiday season. 
Kind regards,

Leona Tiffany Lavoie, BCASP Conference Committee Member
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